# THORNBURY TOWNSHIP, CHESTER COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION

### MINUTES -April 4, 2017

The Thornbury Township Board of Supervisors' Work Session was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Thornbury Township meeting room. In attendance were Supervisors Robert Anthony, Chairman; Bill Reilly and Joe Lisa. Also in attendance were Judy Lizza, Township Manager; Teresa DeStefano, Township Secretary; Mike Conrad, Township Engineer; and Kathy Labrum, Township Solicitor.

#### **DISCUSSION ITEMS:**

## 1. 2017 Road Program; inventory review and advertisement approval

Mike Conrad went over his review letter dated September 28, 2016 of the roads in the Township he recommends for repair. The Board discussed the recommendations and the costs.

### 2. Discussion of updating Fee Schedule Resolution for electrical permitting

With the Township appointing a new electrical inspector, the township need to update the fee schedule. The Board discussed the idea of simplifying the fee schedule and also the savings to the fee schedule.

### 3. Traffic Calming Proposal for Bridlewood Blvd.

Judy Lizza gave a power point presentation on the report from Pennoni Associates of the Bridlewood Traffic Calming Improvements. It was suggested that the Board let Westtown know that the Township has a plan in place. This was a public meeting for all residents to voice their concerns and ideas about traffic calming. There were twelve residents from the Brandywine Of Thornbury development who attended.

#### **OTHER MATTERS:**

There was none.

#### ADJOURNMENT:

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa DeStefano

**Township Secretary**